WPCA Meeting
 Friday January 25, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Meeting started at 7:08PM

Members present: Kathy Aldridge, Mark Stankiewicz, Kathy McKeough, Marty Guyer, and William Lacourciere, Jack Harney
Absent:, Laura Nalesnik,
Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church 

Secretaries Report:

Marty Guyer made a motion to accept the minutes of Dec.14, 2007. Mark Stankiewicz  seconded the motion, the motion was approved.
Treasurer’s report:  
Kathy had e-mailed the Oct. and Nov. report to the committee. There was a mix-up in the previous reporting of the Oct and Nov reports. The official Oct report was not approved, she is asking for approval of that report at this time. Mark made the motion to accept the Oct treasurer’s report. Marty seconded the motion and the motion was approved. 
Kathy read the Dec treasurer’s report, there was $5000.00 spent from administrative and this was for Kerin & Fazio appraisal and report. There was $46,837.95 paid out of technical for the final part of the design phase. The loan paid out a total of $38,878.46 this month leaving a balance of $283,260.45. The grant paid out a total of $12,959.49, leaving a balance of $40,377.39. The Bank of America paid out $542.50, received a deposit of $5000.00 from the DEP, reimbursement for the Kerin & Fazio report, leaving a balance of $10,296.85. 
Marty made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Kathy seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Correspondence:

A letter of Jan. 22nd to the Inland Wetlands Commission of Old Lyme, supplying information on the Point-O-Woods project.
A letter was sent to East Lyme advising of the hearing in Old Lyme on the application to the Old Lyme wetlands commission. 
There were 60 letters sent certified mail to the property owners along Shore Road, who abut the areas were work will be done in regards to this project. This was to advise them of the hearing being held by the Old Lyme Wetlands Commission on our application. 
Letters were sent to the Dir. Of Public Works in East Lyme and The Conn. Water Co., the Ct. Dept. of Public health and the DEP. These letters enclosed the 100% design stage of the project for their review before going to bid on the project.

A letter was sent with the application to the East Lyme Conservation Commission for their permit in regards to this project. They indicated that because it was being done under a consent order they would not hold a hearing and would approve the application. 
Attorney Church sent a letter a letter to Attorney McGarry of the BOG, and copies to the BOG and the WPCA outlining our position that the statues are clear on our procedures and that we are not in violation of any regulations. The ordinance approved by the association, states that the WPCA be given the authority to conduct business as required as set up by the statues for a Water Pollution Control Authority. Attorney McGarry reply was that he disagrees with Attorney Church’s letter, but gives no detail to back-up his response.
Rob reported that on Dec 19th, he met with the DEP, DOH to distribute the 100% plans for their review. Rob felt that it was a good meeting, but has not had any response as yet.
On Dec 20th Rob met with the East Lyme Wetlands Enforcement Officer on the wetlands application from POW. East Lyme did not feel there was a problem with the plans and with the consent order he recommended that the application be signed.
On Dec 16th Rob met with the CWC to review a DEP request that we are not getting to close to the wells of the CWC in POW. It was determined that there would be no problems. 

Rob spoke with Ct. DOT and they felt there was not a problem with the project as presented. 
Rob spoke to Amtrak and they still contend that we will have the permit in 30 days. There have been several 30 day promises. 
In order to build the pump houses there will have to be building permits from the town of Old Lyme for these structures. Should the town be given plans to the project prior to requesting the permits for building the pump houses?  It was felt we should wait until a later date.
East Lyme Agreement, we have rec’d a revised agreement from the town of East Lyme, we advised them we are in agreement and we are waiting for the final formula creating the charge, they want to charge for the interface with their system. Their response should be within a week or two. 
The WPCA will meet as a group to review the agreement with East Lyme in its final presentation before it is approved and signed by the WPCA.
A proposed benefit assessment method was voted on at the last meeting and a newsletter was published explaining the method and how it was derived. The newsletter was mailed to the complete association members for their information. 
There will be a public hearing advertised in the newspaper and mailings, in May to review the method and listen to the members comments in regards to the chosen method. The meeting will collect the comments and remarks on the method and the WPCA will then meet to review this input and agree on a final method and vote for its acceptance. 

Communications:

Kathy reported that the newsletter has been sent out and contained much information on the method for which we will pay for the sewer system installation. 

The newsletter will continue during the winter months. 

Old Business:

We are still hoping for a link to the POW website. The BOG had several issues with the website and these issues were addressed. 
Rob had some issues with the CDM comments at the last meeting; he was to address these with CDM. Rob will address these issues with CDM and advise the board of the outcome.
The question was raised of installing hydrants in the POW area. There may be the proper flow for the hydrants, but there may not be the proper capacity to supply the hydrants for any duration of time. This will be checked with the CWC. 
To do the installation of hydrants, it would be a change order to the project and the cost and supply of the materials would a consideration. This would have to be discussed with CWC. 

New Business:

The meeting in May should be advertised two weeks in advance. The notice of this meeting on the method of assessment should be sent by certified mail. The meeting has been proposed for Memorial Day weekend, at 7:30 to 10:30pm. This is to advise owners of the project and construction progress. 
Mark made a motion to have the public meeting on the method of assessment on Fri. night of Memorial Day week-end, May 23rd. Meeting to be held from 7:30pm to 10:30pm. Marty seconded the motion; the motion was voted and approved. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Pape, Secretary/WPCA         
